
 
 
Extract from the 467th Meeting of the Agency, held on 22 November 
2005 in Headquarters, Johnstown Castle Estate, Wexford. 
 
 
8. Any Other Business 

(ii) Technical Amendment to a Waste Licence 
 Carlow County Council : Reg No: 25-2 
 The Directors considered a recommendation from the Office of Licensing and 

Guidance that the Agency make a Technical Amendment to a revised waste licence, 
granted to Carlow County Council on 11 April 2005, for a landfill facility at 
Powerstown, Co Carlow, Register of Licence No 25-2.  The purpose of the review was 
to facilitate the operation of an extension of the facility to deal with an additional 
200,000 tonnes waste. As part of the review process, the licensee had submitted an EIS 
based on an annual intake of 40,000, which had been allowed in the original licence, 
Reg No 25-1.  However, one of the conditions of the revised licence set a limit of an 
annual intake of waste at 28,500 tonnes, as requested by the Council in their review 
application.  The Licensee has requested that the annual tonnages be increased in line 
with the original licence and that envisaged in the EIS.  The Office recommended that a 
Technical Amendment, as set out in Section 42B of the Waste Managements Acts 1996 
to 2005, be considered.  The only change required to be made to the revised licence is 
to Schedule A, amending the annual intake from 28,500 to 40,000 tonnes.  Following 
discussion and based in the information before them, the Directors approved the 
recommendation to issue a Technical Amendment to Waste Licence No 25-2, as 
detailed in the memorandum dated 21 November 2005. 

 


